
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 11, 2018
The Center City Council met on Friday, May 11, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting (re-scheduled from Wednesday, May 2, 2018).  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Jason Brown, Cristy Browning and Aaron Jackson. The only member of the public to sign the sign-in sheet for attendance at the meeting was Niesha Lee.                             
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the April minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  
AGENDA:

1. Mayor McMillen with Cannon Water District information

2. Ralls Technologies/Ameren

3. Closing of streets for Park Day

4. No Through Traffic sign at W. Highland and N. Foster

1. Mayor McMillen has contacted Cannon Water District about the possibility of having them shut off Center customers who are significantly delinquent on their wastewater accounts.  The City would of course pay a fee for this service.     

2. Ameren and Ralls Technologies are still in negotiations regarding the utility poles in Center.           
3. No action was taken regarding this matter.  

4. A “No Through Traffic” sign that was previously requested by a property owner in Center and was approved at two previous city council meetings has been requested to be removed by another property owner in Center.  The sign was placed on an undeveloped portion of a city street.  The property owner who had placed the sign agreed to now remove it.      
In other business, Alderman Aaron Jackson made a motion to begin putting the City’s budget and bills on the City’s website.  Motion was seconded by Cristy Browning and passed 3-0.  Alderman Aaron Jackson made a motion to bring a violation of zoning regulations located at 404 S. Public Street before the Zoning Board.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  Memorial bricks for the park were discussed.  The council would like for Brian Torrence to clean out the pits at the car wash.  No action was taken on flood insurance.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the April bills for payment.  Alderman Aaron Jackson seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on June 6, 2018.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector
(Minutes compiled from notes taken by Alderman Cristy Browning)

